
 

First place team, Saturday, July 13, 2013. Pictured L-R Alaska Airlines Represen-
tative, Scott Habberstad, Chelsea Mills, Don Roher, Joe Lewis, and Alaska Air-
lines Representative, Andrew Oglivie, proudly displaying the awards given for 
first place on Alaska Airlines golf tournament, Saturday. Chelsea Mills also won 
an Alaska Airlines, Club 49 ticket for the “Straightest Drive” competition on hole 
#1.                                                             

nie and Kathy Sand-

ness, Rebecca Smith,  

Roxanne Yancey, Mike 

White, Mike Hay, Carol 

Hay, Tammy Hay, Jerry 

Bakeberg, Tom 

Wolford, Frank and 

Pat Roppel. Visiting 

Muskeg Meadows Golf 

Course from Peters-

burg were Ray Peder-

son, Desi Burrell, Curt 

Birchell, and Sean 

From the desk of  Shannon Booker  

Saturday,  

July 13, 2013 

18-Hole “Drop Out” 

Scramble  
 

Best Ball “Drop-out” 
Scramble: Drop Out is a 

variation of the scramble 

in which the player whose 
ball is chosen sits out the 

next shot. Here’s an exam-
ple: A, B, C, and D tee off. 

The best result of the lot is 
C’s, so on the second shot, 

A, B and D take a swing. 

D’s shot is the best of 
those, so on the next shot 

(or putt), A, B and C play. 

 

Representing Alaska 

Airlines © Club 49 were  

Scott  Habberstad, An-

drew Oglivie, Tom Mar-

riage, Penny Jordahl, 

Jan Kemp, Todd Sproul, 

Dean and Alex Duvall, 

who all played, but 

withdrew their scores, 

and names from the 

prize winnings. Other 

participants include 

local golf club mem-

bers, Eric Kading, Faye 

Kohrt, Ernie Christian, 

Dustin Phillips, Muskeg 

Meadows Golf Course 

Superintendent, Wayne 

Harding, Grover Mathis, 

Warren Edgley, Jane 

Bliss, Tammy Davidson, 

Vincent Balansag, 

Rafael Nunez, Don Ro-

her, Greg Scheff, Ed 

Rilatos, Tyler Gunn, 

George Woodbury, Ar-
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Upcoming Events 

 Driving Range Closure:  

Installation of new driving 

range nets to begin this week.  

 First Bank Customer Ap-

preciation, 14th Annual 

Golf Tournament.  

 Men’s and Women’s golf  

Mentoring.  

LADIES: Tuesday 5:30pm  

MENS: Thursday 6:30pm.   

 Ravens vs. Muskeg  

Meadows Golf Course  

 Parks & Recs Summer 

Youth 

Program, Tuesday, July 16, 

2013.  
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Griss. Visiting from Juneau 

were Joe Lewis, and Chelsea 

Mills. Also visiting Wrangell 

and Muskeg Meadows was 

David Deal from Ketchikan, 

Alaska.    

 

Weather was anything but con-

ducive for forty-three partici-

pants in this 18-hole golf 

event. Drenching rain and slip-

pery grips was the theme for 

this traditional golf event. 

Temperatures topped a high of 

fifty-six degrees in what 

started the tournament in 

heavy mist and drizzling rain. 

The weather quickly changed 

to a seven-hour golf event in  

heavy downpour and fifteen 

knot wind gusts which made 

for very poor golfing condi-

tions. The “Drop Out” format 

was originally chosen by Bill 

McKay , former CEO of Alaska 

Airlines, with the idea it would 

help increase the pace of play. 

Historically, Muskeg Meadows 

has hosted over 150 people 

from near and far to join in the 

competition for Alaska Airlines 

tickets. Alaska Airlines offered 

the traditional grand prize 

drawing of 4 unrestricted 

round trip, system wide tick-

ets. The winner of the grand 

prize was Ray Pederson from 

Petersburg, Alaska! One ticket 

for each day went to the win-

ner of the “Straightest Drive” 

and “Closest to the Pin” com-

petitions. Saturday’s 18-hole 

tournament “Straightest 

Drive” went to Chelsea Mills 

originally from Kake, Alaska. 

The “Closest to the Pin” was 

Wrangell Golf Club Charter 

Member, Mike White.  

 

 

 

Ernie Christian, Faye Kohrt, Jim 

and Betty Abbott, Arnie and 

Kathy Sandness, Grover 

Mathis, Keene Kohrt, Mike 

Hay, Carol Hay, Tammy Hay, 

Mike White, Jeni Thielmann, 

Jerry and Judy Bakeberg, Frank 

and Pat Roppel, Tyler Gunn, 

Mike Ottesen, Colin Dando, 

and Dustin Phillips. From Pe-

tersburg, Alaska, Ray Peder-

son, Rodney Littleton, Sean 

Griss, Desi Burrell, Curt Birchell 

1st place: Tyler Gunn, Mike Ot-

tesen, Colin Dando, and Dustin 

Phillips. Team handicap, 17. 

Net score, 17.  

 

2nd place: Wayne Harding, 

Toot Harding, Grover Mathis. 

Team handicap, 17. Net score 

19.  

 

3rd place: Rodney Littleton, 

Sean Griss, Ray Pederson, Desi 

Burrell. Team handicap 14. Net 

score, 21 

 

4th place: Jerry Bakeberg, Judy 

Bakeberg, Frank Roppel, and 

Pat Roppel. Team handicap, 

16. Net score, 21.  

 

5th place: Robbie Robinson, 

LeeAnn Robinson, Glacier Lar-

sen, and Warren Edgley. Team 

handicap, 18. Net score, 21.  

 

The “Straightest Drive”, and an 

Alaska Airlines ticket went to 

Wrangell Golf Club Champion, 

Randy Littleton.  

No one got “Closest to the Pin” 

on this day. Alaska Airlines 

Representative, Andrew Oglivie 

put the Alaska Airlines ticket 

up for another single drawing.  

The winner of the drawing for 

this ticket was Earl Craig.   

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st place: Don Roher, Chelsea 

Mills and Joe Lewis. Team 

handicap, 39. Net score, 37  

 

2nd place: Eric Kading, Faye 

Kohrt, Ernie Christian, Dustin 

Phillips. Team handicap, 31. 

Net score, 44 

 

3rd place: Ray Pederson, Curt 

Birchell, Desi Burrell, Sean 

Griss. Team handicap, 31. Net 

score, 44.  

 

4th place: Jerry Bakeberg, 

Tom Wolford, Frank and Pat 

Roppel. Team handicap 29. 

Net score, 48.  

 

Sunday,  

July 14, 2013 

9-hole Best Ball Scramble  

 
Forty-six golfers, came out to 

play at Muskeg Meadows for 

this four person Best Ball 

Scramble. Weather was much 

more cooperative with clear 

blue skies, comfortable 65 de-

grees, and a gentle breeze for 

this nine hole event.  

Andrew Oglivie, representing 

Alaska Airlines stayed and 

gave out awards for the sec-

ond half of Alaska Airlines, 

Club 49 golf tournament.  

Local golf club members, Rob-

bie Robinson, LeeAnn Robin-

son, Glacier Larsen, Warren 

Edgley, Tammy Davidson, Ken 

Davidson, Jr. Don Roher, Earl 

Craig, Kim Covalt, Dan Golds, 

Susie Golds, Tom Wolford, Ed 

Rilatos, Greg Scheff, George 

Woodbury, Joey Woodbury, 

Joel Peterman, Wrangell Golf 

Club Champion, Randy Little-

ton 



 

Volunteering at the tournament 

were Aundria Cummings, Apryl 

Hutchinson, Dick Angerman, Jeff 

Angerman, and Devyn Till.  

Donating salads and side dishes 

were Barbara Angerman, Pat 

Roppel, Kathy Sandness, Janet 

Buness, and Jane Bliss.  

 

On the backyard BBQ menu for 

the weekend was  Golf Course 

Beer Brats, and Sloppy Joe 

sandwiches with donated side 

dishes of potato salad, fruit 

salad, cabbage salad, bow tie 

macaroni salad, three-bean 

salad, and bean stew were all 

donated by generous club mem-

bers.  

 

Drenching rain showers persisted for the seven hour, 18 hole golf tournament sponsored by Alaska Airlines. First place team, Saturday, July 13, 2013 Don 
Roher, Chelsea Mills, Joe Lewis and tournament scorekeeper, Bill Messmer celebrate with a quick “hi-five” for a birdie putt on #9 green, through what ap-
pears to be a flowing stream. ~Shannon Booker 

First Place Winner’s Corner 

 

Don Roher: Wrangell Golf Club 

Board Member, Youth Leader, 

and Golf Instructor. Don is the 

only recognized golf instructor in 

Southeast Alaska able to give the 

golf merit badge for Boyscouts of 

America. Don has been a Wran-

gell Golf Club Board Director for 

several years, and continues to sit 

on the board, and be actively in-

volved in the daily activities of all 

the youth programs.  

 

Joe Lewis: 21 years of age, re-

turning golf student of Don Ro-

her’s and college student at UAS 

in Juneau. Joe grew up in Wran-

gell golfing at Muskeg Meadows 

under the mentorship of Don and 

his wife Bonnie Roher with Boy-

scouts of America. Absent from 

golf for the past two years, Joe  

returned to the golf course to  

participate in this years Alaska 

Airline’s annual golf event.   

 

Chelsea Mills: Grew up in Kake, 

Alaska. 20 years of age. Naturally 

athletic, Chelsea was a high 

school wrestler and played bas-

ketball. Chelsea comes to the golf 

course via Joe Lewis. Encouraged 

to golf only earlier this week, 

Chelsea’s first time hitting a golf 

ball was right here on the driving 

range at Muskeg Meadows. Just 

four days ago Chelsea and Joe 

volunteered several hours of labor 

to the golf course in trade for 

Chelsea’s very first 9 hole round 

of golf. 

Chelsea came back the day before 

the tournament to practice with 

buckets of range balls once more 

before she played in this week-

end’s events. The scorecard 

shows Chelsea carried the team. 

most of the game.  



 
Winner’s Corner Cont’d 

 

Tyler Gunn: Wrangell Golf Club Charter 

Member, and once served on the Wrangell 

Golf Club Board of Directors. Tyler was one 

of Muskeg Meadows “Founding Fathers”.   

 

Mike Ottesen: Also a Wrangell Golf Club 

Charter Member, Mike Ottesen, Jr. has called 

Muskeg Meadows his home course since the 

beginning of the golf course’s history.  

 

Colin Dando: A new resident of Wrangell, 

and Wrangell Golf Club Member, Colin 

finds time to golf when he’s not busy work-

ing at the Totem Bar.  Only competing in a 

handful of tournaments this season, Colin 

and team were thrilled to walk away with the 

first place trophy.  

 

Dustin Phillips: Lifelong resident of 

Wrangell, Dustin spent many days of his 

childhood at Muskeg Meadows Golf Course. 

Early in his life, Dustin took golf lessons 

with local golf mentors at Muskeg Meadows 

Golf Course.  Since adulthood, Dustin admits 

to not hitting the links as often as he’d like. 

The lack of recent practice did not hinder 

Dustin’s team score this weekend.  

 

Ray Pederson: Wrangell Golf Club Char-

ter Member, Ray Pederson has been visiting 

Wrangell from Petersburg and playing golf at 

Muskeg Meadows since the beginning of the 

golf course’s existence. Ray has been known 

to golf an average of 27 holes each time he 

visits Muskeg Meadows Golf Course. When 

Ray isn’t busy working during the week, he 

will take a short boat ride over from Banana 

Point in Petersburg and spend his days at the 

golf course. Ray has attended the majority of 

tournaments held at Muskeg Meadows over 

the past two decades.  

  

Pictured above (L-R) Tyler Gunn, and Colin Dando from Alaska Airlines 9-hole Best 
Ball Scramble’s first place team on Sunday, July 14, 2013.  Photo credit: Donald Groom 

Pictured above is Ray Pederson, and Alaska Airlines Representative, Andrew Oglivie.  
Ray Pederson won the grand prize drawing of four Alaska Airlines, round trip, unre-
stricted, system wide tickets.                                              Photo credit: Donald Groom  



 

Pictured above is the Shakes Island raffle canvas photo print by AlaskaPix.com cur-
rently being held at Muskeg Meadows Golf Course. Photo credit: Donald Groom 

Thursday, July 18, 2013  the 

cruise ship, Silver Shadow will 

be visiting Wrangell. The Silver 

Shadow is a 610’, 382 passen-

ger vessel. Tee times will need 

to be scheduled between 8am-

4pm. There will also be limited 

rental availability between these 

hours. Please call in advance to 

make arrangements. Shuttle 

services are available.  

 

Friday, July 19, 2013 from 8am-

4pm the cruise ship Regatta will 

be visiting Wrangell. The Re-

gatta has 684 passengers  and 

400 crewmembers aboard. 

Muskeg Meadows will, as well 

as the 18th, have only limited 

rental availability during the 

time the cruise ships will be vis-

iting. Muskeg Meadows has re-

served the majority of club and 

cart rentals for cruise ship 

guests. Please call ahead to 

schedule a tee time if you’d like 

to fit in to the golf course during 

normal business hours on these 

black out dates.  

 

 

 

Photo credit: Donald Groom 

Latest News  

 

Professional photo prints by 

Donald Groom of Muskeg Mead-

ows and golfers are now avail-

able to purchase through the 

Proshop.  

4x6   print……..$2.00 

5x7   print ….. .$5.00 

8x10 print….....$10.00 

 

This is a fantastic scenic oppor-

tunity for families who are visit-

ing for the summer. Stop by the 

golf course to set up a time that 

works great for you.  

 

Thursday, July 18, 2013, will be 

the beginning of the installation 

of the new driving range netting. 

Thursday and Friday, July 18th 

and 19th the driving range will 

be closed to change the rope 

and pullies. The driving range 

will reopen for the weekend. 

Phase two of the project is 

scheduled to take place within 

the next two weeks (weather 

permitting). Phase two is ex-

pected to take approximately 

one week to complete.  

 

Raffle  

 

Saturday, July 13, 2013 The 

Wrangell Golf Club began an-

other raffle. 16”X20”Canvas 

photo print of Shakes Island 

Tribal House Rededication in 

Wrangell, Alaska, by 

AlaskaPix.com, Kathleen Hard-

ing. $5.00 per ticket, and only 50 

tickets will be sold. Drawing will 

be held at Muskeg Meadows Golf 

Course September 1, 2013, or 

when 50 tickets are sold. Need 

not be present to win.  

Wrangell Golf Club, Inc. raffle  

permit #2144. All raffles directly 

support Muskeg Meadows Golf 

Course. Each ticket purchased is 

always noticed and appreciated!  

 

 



 
Latest News Cont’d   

 

USGA golf rules apply at Muskeg 

Meadows Golf Course during 

tournaments. Muskeg Meadows 

is USGA rated moderate to diffi-

cult. A par 36, Muskeg Meadows 

gets its name from the wet, 

marshy lowlands it was built on. 

Because of it’s difficulty, and the 

average golf member handicap, 

Wrangell Golf Club Board of Di-

rectors have issued it’s own 

unique handicap system for tour-

nament players. Designated 

course rule:  W.G.C. Members 

receive a maximum handicap of 

18 for men and 22 for women 

(beginners).  Nonmembers 

(beginners) who enter a tourna-

ment receive a maximum handi-

cap of 15 for men, and 18 for 

women.  

 
The only other official course 

rules that apply to tournament 

play are noted on the back of 

Muskeg Meadows scorecards. 

“Gimme’s” are not advised, and 

there are still “no Mulligan’s in 

golf”.   

 

NEW! Horseshoe pits have per-

manently been installed in the 

front parking lot area. Horseshoe 

rentals are $20.00 plus tax. 

Muskeg Meadows  

Modifications 

Course repairs on fairway #3 re-

main in effect. Beware of cart 

path, foot bridges, and areas that 

are roped off. Please note that 

the areas under construction are 

considered by USGA as “Ground 

Under Repair”, and may be 

played with a free drop out of the 

area, no closer to the pin.  

The yardage on that fairway has 

been modified and compensated 

for on fairway #6 changing #6 to 

a par 4.  

During tournaments teams will 

be using the colored pegs on #3 

for tee areas. Men use the white 

pegs located just below the con-

struction area and ladies use the 

red pegs just above the construc-

tion area for a short par 3. 

On fairway #6 the champion 

boxes will be used by men and 

the white tee box will be used as 

the forward tee.  

The “Closest to the Pin” competi-

tion will remain on #4.  

The “Straightest Drive” will per-

manently remain on fairway #1.  

 

Pictured on the left 
is the current con-
struction area on 
fairway #3. A relief 
is given, no closer to 
the pin out of this 
rough area.  Please 
be advised the new 
tee area for men 
(white pegs) is just 
below this contruc-
tion, and ladies tee 
area (red pegs) is 
just above it, mak-
ing #3 a short par 3. 
The yardage will be 
made up on fairway 
#6, changing #6 to a 
par 4. Pro box is 
used by men and 
white box will be 
used as the forward 
tee for ladies. 
 
        ~Shannon Booker  

 

 

Men’s Mentor, Tom Wolford will 

be rescheduling men’s group to 

Friday, July 19, 2013 starting 

roughly 6:30pm.    

As an incentive to join in the 

evening golf mentoring groups, 

Muskeg Meadows is giving club 

members 50% off all rentals, 

including motor carts. Which 

brings the motor cart rental fee 

down to only $10 plus tax! *All 

contract terms and rules apply.  

  

Mentors slogan, “Drive for the 

show, putt for the dough”.  

 

Evening golfers should bring bug  

repellant, and light rain gear, 

water proof rain hoods  and club 

covers, marker pens for identify-

ing individual’s golf balls.  

 

Golf Course Attendant, Bill 

Messmer recommends using 

Listerine as a non toxic bug re-

pellant.   



 

For your safety, please be aware 

of and yield to ground under 

construction areas that are 

roped off throughout the golf 

course. On the back side of  the 

buildings near the Tourney 

Room construction has begun. A 

temporary ramp to the Tourna-

ment Room was put up and new 

steps to the back porch of the 

Proshop and the rental room are 

now useable. Club Member and 

golf mentor, Tom Wolford, has 

been working to rebuild the 

back stairs to the Proshop, Re-

nal “Ball”  Room, and the entire 

porch and ramp of the Tourna-

ment Room.  

 

 

Ravens  vs.  Muskeg Mead-

ows Golf Course  

 

It only seemed that Muskeg 

Meadows had the upper hand in 

the fight against the ravens last 

week. This week, the ravens 

have begun to peck and dig and 

turn over the sod again. Spotty 

areas have been turned over 

through out fairways #3, #7, 

and #9. These rough areas are 

considered “Ground Under Re-

pair” with a relief given, no 

closer to the pin.   

 

The effort to control the raven’s 

food source, grubs, continues at 

Muskeg Meadows. The golf 

course Superintendant, Wayne 

Harding, has administered sev-

eral millions of predatory nema-

todes to the sod. He also has a 

plan to administer several mil-

lion more. The nematodes will 

seek out and destroy the grubs. 

Predatory nematodes cause no  

harm to anything that isn’t 

insect larva. Nematodes 

won’t harm plants or earth-

worms either.  

These predator nematodes 

kill only grubs by invading 

the insect’s body and repro-

ducing on the remains.  

Nematodes can multiply by 

the millions per second 

when the conditions allow 

and each new nematode will 

repeat the cycle. Check out 

Charley’s Greenhouse, in Mt. 

Vernon, Washington online 

to learn more about the 

beneficial nematodes at 

Muskeg Meadows Golf 

Course.  

 

http://www.charleysgreenhous

e.com/index.cfm?page=_produ

ctdetails&productid=7852&lea

rnmore=1#lmore 

 

The nematodes were 

funded, in part, by the Ras-

muson grant the Wrangell 

Golf Club received this year 

for course repair and mainte-

nance within Muskeg Mead-

ows Golf Course after last 

year’s raven destruction. 

 

Ravens are a protected spe-

cies and are considered sa-

cred by the local natives of 

Southeast Alaska. The Leg-

end of the Raven says the 

once white bird, now black, 

helped bring the sun, moon, 

stars, fresh water and fire. 

The Raven is also consid-

ered by local natives to be 

ancestors who are mischie-

vous, handsome tricksters.  

 

 

 

 Pictured above are examples of the damaged fairways caused 
from ravens.       ~Shannon Booker 



 
Volunteer Opportunities  

 

There are several volunteer 

opportunities available at Mus-

keg Meadows Golf Course.  

 

Salads and side dishes are 

greatly appreciated for our 

backyard BBQ during every 

tournament.  

 

There is always a need for a 

“Double Your Money” host to 

spot on fairway #4 during tour-

naments. Must be 18+ years 

to participate.  

Volunteer position requires 

taking and recording bets and 

verifying if betters tee shot 

makes it to, and remains on 

the green.  

 

There is also always a need for 

driving range pickers to find 

range balls outside the driving 

range nets. The golf course 

has special “Shag Bags” to 

pick up range balls which will 

save from bending over and 

reaching for the balls on the 

ground.  

 

Painting, pruning trees and 

shrubs, and tending to the 

flower beds throughout the 

golf course is also something 

a volunteer could help with.  

 

Volunteers for the club cart 

need to be familiar with golf 

etiquette, Muskeg Meadows 

Golf Course, and alcohol serv-

ers state laws. Club members 

familiar with the golf course 

and volunteers with a alcohol 

server certification will take 

precedence.   

Youth 

 

Wrangell Parks and Rec Sum-

mer Youth Program is sched-

uled to return to Muskeg 

Meadows Golf Course for les-

sons, Tuesday, July 16, 2013 

from 11am-12noon.  For 

safety and skill, Don and Bon-

nie Roher will be offering golf 

etiquette instructions on the 

driving range and practice put-

ting green.  

 

When accompanied by an 

adult, greens fees at Muskeg 

Meadows for children under 

12 are always free!  Children 

under 18 receive steep dis-

counts on greens fees.  

 

Muskeg Meadows Golf Course 

is unique in the sense that it is 

beginner friendly. Aside from 

tournaments, and days the 

large cruise ships are in town, 

tee times are not required.  

During the week, teams who 

play slower, let faster golfers 

play through. Hitting the links 

with the family is encouraged.  

At the core of the game of golf 

there is a standard of behavior 

that lends itself to positive de-

velopment in children. Present 

at any level of competition are 

personal skills such as hon-

esty, integrity, courtesy and 

respect. Golf encourages the 

highest level of sportsmanship 

by teaching kids to be respon-

sible for their actions and to 

use good judgment. Golf also 

allows for quality family time. 

It’s a game that families can 

learn and play together. Be-

cause golf has an established 

handicap system that was cre-

ated to determine a golfer’s 

playing ability and potential, 

moms and dads can actually 

compete with their children 

even if they play from different 

tee boxes, or at significantly 

different skill levels.  

 

Yourh Instructor, 
Don Roher offered 
children’s golf 
lessons at Muskeg 
Meadows Golf 
Course.  The 
Roher’s schedule 
is fairly flexible. 
Please call the golf 
shop for preregis-
tration.   
 



 

the golfers from afar who 

joined us in this weekend’s 

events. Especially to those die-

hard golfers who endured the 

severe weather to compete 

Saturday.  

We encourage golfers new to 

Wrangell, Alaska and Muskeg 

Meadows Golf Course to get in 

on the challenge of a friendly 

competition at any of our tour-

naments. Winning is never 

guaranteed, but a good time 

is!   

Tournament entry (green) fees 

are only $25 a person.  

 

Thank you, Kathy Sandness, 

Tom Wolford, and Don & Bon-

nie Roher,  Wrangell Golf Club 

Mentors, and Advisors.  

And the participants of golf 

lessons and mentoring groups.  

 

Thank you Sylvia Ettefagh, Lisa 

Nikodym and Nicole Strom at 

Alaska Vistas for coordinating 

golf on board the cruise ships, 

and directing tourists to Mus-

keg Meadows Golf Course.  

 

Thank you Captain Eric, with 

the Catamaran Cruise Ship, 

Alaskan Dream for making golf 

a regular stop in Wrangell.  

 

A big thank you to my family 

for participating and volunteer-

ing their hard work to lend a 

hand to me with my responsi-

bilities, and the club for the 

return. Each of their duties 

were necessary to the success 

of this tournament. Joe Lewis, 

my brother. Chelsea Mills, my 

future sister-in-law, Robyn 

Booker, my niece and Killian 

Booker, my nephew. And my 

Earl Craig.  

Thank You… 

 

I’d like to thank tournament 

sponsor Alaska Airlines, Tim 

Thompson, Marilyn Romano, 

Scott Habberstad, Andrew 

Oglivie, Penny Jordahl, David 

Duvall, Tom Marriage, Jan 

Kemp, Todd Sproul, Dean and 

Alex Duvall, And each partici-

pant and volunteer who came 

out to show their support this 

weekend.   

A special “Thank You” from 

Don Roher to Alaska Airlines 

for sponsoring the golf tourna-

ment, and donating oars to 

the Boy Scout Kayaking pro-

gram.  

 

Thank you, Apryl Hutchinson, 

and Aundria Cummings for vol-

unteering to host “Double Your 

Money” and serve golfers bev-

erages from hole #4, Sunday.  

 

Thank you, Dick Angerman, 

Club Treasurer, for volunteer-

ing to host “Double Your 

Money” on Saturday, and of-

fering to drive the club cart on 

Sunday.  

 

Thank you, Jeff Angerman for 

offering to serve golfers from 

the club cart, Saturday. 

 

Thank you to all the generous 

club members who brought 

salads and side dishes for our 

backyard BBQ during the golf 

tournament. Your kind dona-

tions dramatically increased 

lunch sales and the golfers 

enjoyed the food!  

 

Thank you to all the local par-

ticipants, and dedicated club 

members, local golfers, and all    

Thank you to the golf course 

employees for the hard work 

and dedication to the Club and 

Course. 

 

Wayne Harding: Muskeg 

Meadows Golf Course Superin-

tendent. 

 

Michael Brewster: Green-

skeeper. 

 

Bill Messmer: Tournaments, 

Grounds and Clubhouse Assis-

tant. 

 

Donald Groom: BBQ Cook, 

Computer Tech, Photos, Youth, 

Driving Range and Clubhouse 

Assistant.  

 

Thank you also W.G.C. Board 

of Directors, your hard work 

and dedication is what keeps 

the golf course going.  

 

Thank you Brett Woodbury for 

your kind donations and hard 

work to keep Muskeg Mead-

ows in top shape.  

 

Congratulations to all the win-

ners!  

  

If you’d like to read up on all 

the past events at Muskeg 

Meadows Golf Course, please 

check out the previous issues 

of my newsletter on our  blog 

at  

http://wrangellalaskagolf.

com/2013-newsletters/ 

  



 



 



 



 


